
Dear Colleagues,
I invite you to read the concluding number of Journal 
of Hearing Science for 2015. It includes a review on 
the performance of wirelessly synchronized hearing 
aids, while other papers discuss a novel approach to 
analysing otoacoustic emissions, the effect of visual 
attention on contralateral suppression of acoustic 
reflexes, and a questionnaire-based investigation of 
vestibular disability and dizziness. There is also a 
case study on treatment of mixed hearing loss due 
to osteogenesis imperfecta.
A following section of this issue is devoted to abstracts 
from the International Congress of Audiology which 
took place in Anadia, Portugal, in October this year. 
The Portuguese Association of Audiologists (APtA) 
did a fine job of organizing the conference. The topics 
ranged widely and included assessment and intervention in central auditory processing, evaluation 
and intervention in tinnitus, identification and early intervention in audiology, hearing screening 
at preschools and primary schools, vestibulogia, and rehabilitation pediatric hearing. I am sure 
there is something there that will attract your interest.
As a reminder to all conference organizers, please remember that the Journal of Hearing Science 
is very happy to advertise, without cost, all forthcoming meetings in the field of audiology, 
otolaryngology, and related fields. Moreover, there is also the possibility of printing the abstracts 
from a conference in our journal if the scientific level justifies it. Contact one of our editors if 
you would like to explore this further.

With kind regards and greetings,
Prof. Henryk Skarzynski, M.D., Ph.D., Dr.h.c.multi
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